2008 Area Meeting

Bargara by the Beach turned on the most beautiful weather possible for members of Area 4 Clubs to enjoy the Area Meeting at the Casablanca Restaurant and Function Centre on the weekend of 25/26/27 April.  All clubs in Area 4 were represented - Longreach, Emerald, Rockhampton, Gladstone, Maryborough, Hervey Bay and Bundaberg - 40 members in total.  

The meeting featured presentations by DG Patricia Lawson, Lt 24 Gov and D.22 DG Elect Vicki Varthas, D.22 Lt Gov Elect Trish Collins and A.4 Director Berenice Payne.  It was an inspiring, interesting and entertaining weekend.  
All 20 attending Bundaberg Zontians were involved in making the weekend run smoothly and the Committee put together an outstanding trio of supporting guest speakers to ensure a variety of interests were featured.  These included our own Trish Eussen talking on Bundaberg Rum; former Zontian Jacinta Jowett on the challenges of the rural industry;  and learning about your personality type through colours by Desma Van Rosendaal.

The Saturday evening dinner sparkled with glitter as 58 guests dressed in their finest to feast on wonderful food and hear the highlights of former Mayor Kay McDuff's life in local government.  We also held our breath as we listened to the very beautiful voice of 16 y.o. Erin Munn.  What a future she has ahead of her.  
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